
Notice of Public Hearing by The Board of County Commissioners of Mecklenburg 

County on The Request to Rename the Existing County Health & Human Services 

Facility Located at 301 Billingsley Rd. the “Catherine M. Wilson Center.” 

 

Notice is hereby given that a public hearing will be held by the Mecklenburg Board of 

County Commissioners on October 15, 2024, at 6:30 p.m., or as soon thereafter as the 

item is reached on the agenda, for the request to rename the existing County Health & 

Human Services facility located at 301 Billingsley Rd. the “Catherine M. Wilson 

Center.”  Parties of interest and citizens shall have an opportunity to be heard and may 

obtain information on the requested facility renaming from Mecklenburg County Asset 

and Facility Management, 3205 Freedom Drive, Suite 6000, Charlotte, North Carolina or 

call 980-314-2520.  

Members of the public can address the Board of County Commissioners.  Persons 

desiring to speak can sign up online at https://mecknc.seamlessdocs.com/f/clerk  or call 

980-314-2912.  The deadline to register is 3:00 p.m. the day of the meeting.  Each 

speaker will receive up to three (3) minutes to speak.   Members of the public may also 

view the meeting on the Government Channel, or online watch.mecknc.gov.  If this 

information is needed in an alternative format because of a disability, contact the Clerk to 

the Board.  The Clerk is located at 600 East Fourth Street, in the Charlotte-Mecklenburg 

Government Center, 11th floor, (980-314-2939), fax (704-336-5887) or e-mail: 

clerk@mecknc.gov.  We request at least 72-hour notice prior to the meeting to make the 

appropriate arrangements.  

Kristine M. Smith, Clerk to the Board of County Commissioners 
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